
As an affected party part, I oppose the latest bifurcation filing by Rock Island 
Clean Line. You have twice before denied their request. I do not see where any of 
the facts have changed since those denials. Bifurcation would violate due process 
rights of those affected along the proposed route. I think that the rights of these 
affected parties far outweigh benefits of this private corporation’s request. 

Paul Swanson 
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